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Our Ref: 35180
Trading and Settlement Code Modifications Committee

C/O Mary d’Arcy

SMO Modifications Committee Secretariat
1st Floor
No. 2 Hume Street
Dublin 2
Regulatory Authority Decision on Mod_66_07 (Recommendation Report FRR_66_07)

Dear Mary

On 26th October 2007, the Modifications Committee submitted its final Recommendation Report with regard to an urgent modification, Mod_66_07 (VAT), in accordance with paragraph 2.231 of the SEM Trading and Settlement Code (the Code). 
The modification seeks to amend the Code to reflect the finalised agreement between the Revenue Authorities and the Market Operator. These changes are necessary because the Code was designated before the agreement with the Revenue Authorities was finalised and it needs to be amended so that the treatment of Value Added Tax (VAT) in the Code reflects the treatment agreed with the Revenue Authorities.  The Regulatory Authorities (RAs) note that the Modifications Committee unanimously recommended that this modification should be made.  
The RAs also note that the proposed drafting appears to give the Market Operator discretion over whether or not it shall undertake an annual review and also whether or not it shall then issue debit notes and credit notes. The RAs do not believe that the Market Operator should have such discretion. Subject to the detail of the agreement between the Market Operator and the Revenue Authorities, the RAs would expect that the drafting would oblige the Market Operator to undertake the annual review and to issue debit and credit notes if so required by the Revenue Authorities.  In addition, the proposed drafting does not take account of the agreement with the Revenue Authorities that, for the first 14 months from the Market Start Date, the Market Operator will provide the Revenue Authorities with estimated data for use in the comparison with actual energy flows for the annual VAT adjustment calculations.  
The RAs therefore take the view that they cannot accept the Modifications Committee recommendation to approve the proposal as set out in their Final Recommendation Report (FRR_66_07).  In accordance with paragraph 2.218 of the Code, the RAs direct the Modifications Committee that further work is required on Mod_66_07.   
Yours sincerely,

_________________




_________________



David Naughton 





Dermot MacCann
Manager – Wholesale Electricity Market

Director of Electricity
CER
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